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Dear Parents, 
 

The picture I have chosen for the newsletter popped up on twitter yesterday. It resonated with me, as I have 
not been able to give my mum a hug since last March. My mum used to hear readers in Year R having taught 
for over 40 years, and I know she has really missed coming in to school. Every family has similar stories and 
‘One Day’ we will be through this. So I will keep hoping for that ‘One Day’. One day when we will all be back 

together at Shamblehurst and virtual hugs are a memory. Sending you all a big one now! 
We hope everyone remains safe and well at this worrying time.  All staff appreciate the challenges and 
demands that are faced by families learning at home at the moment. Please do use the family aspect of 

Seesaw to communicate with teachers if there are any problems. We are aware that some children are not 
watching the uploaded videos of teachers modelling and scaffolding tasks – this is really important and should 
enable children to independently access the learning. We are working with some year groups to ensure that 

there are more modelled clips using audio and video, rather than written instructions. You should have a 
weekly welfare call, we are here to support so if something is not going so well please do let us know so we 

can work together to get things back on track. 
There are 188 children currently accessing learning in school and so the majority of staff are in school teaching 

in smaller bubbles. Sadly, we are still witnessing Covid restrictions being ignored by some families, with 
multiple groups meeting and car sharing. With Covid rates in our area extremely high this is worrying and 

threatens the safety of our community. 
Yet again, the local people of Hedge End are massively supporting us - we have had donations of old laptops, 

IPADS and PCs, which we have been able to donate to families who were lacking these devices. 
St John’s Church donated a £1000 to buy additional devices for our children. 

An initiative started by one of our families to provide a weekend food and essential items parcel to one family 
every week in lock down, has snowballed and with their support, we were able to provide three large bundles 
to families and five smaller ones. We will continue to distribute these parcels in the next few weeks, as well as 

some half term parcels. Thank you for your kindness. 
A big thank you to The Hedge End Food Bank who continue to support members of our community. A special 

thank you to Mrs Mohamed’s mum who works there and goes out of her way to ensure our families are 
helped as soon as they need it. 

 
 

 



    
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      

 

Seesaw sent this to us over the weekend – WOW! Thank you everyone – we can do this! 
 

 
 

 
This week staff have had training on using Zoom safely in school. We hope to, by next week, hold 

Zoom meetings with home learners. It is a time when children can see their teacher in a light hearted 
and relaxed way – having a bit of fun and perhaps celebrate successes.  We will not be delivering 

live lessons, but will use Zoom to provide some one-to-one teaching or targeted emotional support, 
small group teaching as well as supporting some of our children who have speech therapy or 

physical therapy sessions. 
Staff will let you know via Seesaw when they will Zoom and we will try and get a timetable as to 

when home learners can expect this to start. 
Lastly, I would like to thank Becky Veal for being our Chair of Governors for the last four years, as 

well as for being a governor for much longer. Mrs Veal has been a fabulous member of the 
Shamblehurst team and we thank her for her challenge and support! Mrs Dina Wilson has been 

appointed as the new Chair of Governors at Shamblehurst. 
Thinking of you all. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coronavirus  
 

Please remember to contact us if you have outstanding test results, or if your child develops 
symptoms, so the school can operate track and trace. Please email 

adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk  
During weekends and holidays, the admin office emails will be checked twice daily, once in 

the morning and once in the afternoon. 
In your email please detail: 

 
 What the symptoms are e.g. cough, temperature loss of taste or smell or asymptomatic (no symptoms) 

 When did the symptoms started 

 Has anyone else in your family got symptoms or is Covid positive 

 Any close contacts in school - please mention anyone your child plays with/comes to school with 

 When was the test and when was the result received 

 What have Track & Trace have said are the first and last day of isolation 
 

 Please put as much detail on the email as possible and a contact number for you if the DFE 
ask us further questions. 

 
Please can parents and visitors continue to wear a face covering whilst on school grounds. 

 
We would like to kindly remind you to please do not keep Teachers on the playground talking and only come 

into the office if it is essential - please contact us by phone or email.  
 

Please help us continue to keep Shamblehurst Primary School a safe place.  
 

Thank you!  
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How to request a mobile data 
increase 

Contact the school office with your details. 
For each request, we need to know: 

 The name of the mobile phone account holder 
 The number of the mobile device 

 The mobile network of that device (for example 
‘Three’) 

 

Increasing Data Allowances On Mobile 
Devices To Support Disadvantaged 

Children 
This scheme temporarily increases data allowances for mobile 
phone users on certain networks. This is so that disadvantaged 
children and young people can access remote education if their 

face to face education is disrupted and they do not have 
access to broadband at home. 

 

Which mobile networks can increase data? 
Children with access to a mobile phone on one of the following 

networks might be able to benefit: 
 EE 
 02 

 Sky Mobile 
 SMARTY 

 Tesco Mobile 
 Three 

 Virgin Mobile 
 Vodafone 

Other providers will be joining the scheme at a later stage. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Year 3 have been working on the Romans, here is some of 
their fantastic work!  

 
 
 

     
 

 
 

                                                          

Well 
done! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  The local food bank in Hedge End, based at 

King’s Community Church, 
offer food parcels for collection to 
families that are in need. In certain 

circumstances they can sometimes deliver  
 

If your family would benefit from a food 
parcel, please contact the school for a 

referral. 
Food Bank opening times 10.00am to 1.30pm 

Monday and Thursday 
 

Whilst we welcome feedback during this 
difficult time, could we please ask that 
this is done in an appropriate manner.  

We will not tolerate bad language. 
Thank you.  
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Refugee Week 
 

Last month during our refugee week in school, we asked you to 
donate so that we could support a charity called ‘Choose Love’. A 

charity that supports refugees in crisis. We were absolutely 
overwhelmed by your kindness and generosity and as a school 

community we raised just over £800!! 
We have now chosen things from the Choose  Love website and 

this is what we have donated. 
 

15 children’s coats 
7 sleeping bags and warm blankets 

5 filled toiletry and wash bags 
5 toilet and shower kits 

4 water supply kits 
8 tents 

4 education packs 
 

Please can you let your wonderful children know what we have 
donated and once again a massive thank you for your kindness. 

 
Mrs Hillman and Miss Stapleton 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

To help support a culture of reading within your home, please 
check out this really useful website, which gives excellent 

strategies for supporting reading at home. Whilst we 
appreciate home learning comes with great challenges, this 
site offers some practical advice, along with links to other 
sites where your child can access free audible and e books. 

 
https://literacytrust.org.uk/blog/ways-to-keep-your-

childs-reading-up-while-schools-are-closed/ 
 
 

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/books-and-reading/have-
some-fun/ 

 
 

https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-
book/library-page/ 

 
https://stories.audible.com/start-listen 

 
 

https://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/ 
 

 

Miss Brine 
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A big thank you to St. Johns 
Church for their donation of 
£1,000 towards new laptops 

for the school. 

 
Thank you to  

F One Technologies  
for their donation of  

‘pre-loved’ PC’s for the 
school. 

Thank you! 
Many thanks for the ‘pre-loved’ IPads and laptops that 

have been donated to the school by parents.  
We still need IPads and chargers if anybody has any old 

devices they would be very welcome.  
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Q:  What did the 
stamp say to the 

envelope on 
Valentine’s Day? 

 
A: I’m stuck on you! 

Q:  What do you 

call the world’s 
smallest 

Valentine?  
 

A: A Valen-teeny! 
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Wellbeing Award for Schools  

  

We have exciting news to share! Shamblehurst Primary School are undertaking 

the Wellbeing for Schools Award. Never one to rest on our laurels, we strive to be 

proactive in providing the very best for our children, parents/carers, staff and the local 

community. The Wellbeing for Schools Award will support us to improve our best practice 

as well as implementing new ideas.  

 

Our tagline at Shamblehurst is  ‘Building dreams, shaping futures and inspiring lifelong 

learning’. The basis of this journey is to ensure mental health and well-being is at the heart 

of our school community. We recognise that children’s mental health is a crucial factor in 

their overall wellbeing and will affect their learning and achievement. Parent/carer and staff 

wellbeing are equally as important in supporting children effectively.  

 

We know this is a big undertaking particularly during the COVID pandemic but we are up 

to the challenge! 

 

We are currently undertaking an audit of the school to highlight best practice and areas to 

develop. We will shortly be sending out parent and pupil surveys to gain your views and 

ideas. We will also keep you updated of our progress in our school newsletter.  

 

For more information about the award please visit: 

 

https://www.awardplace.co.uk/award/was 

 
 

 

(Special Educational Needs and Disabilities) 

https://www.awardplace.co.uk/award/was

